
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our ref: PET 28719 

 
Your ref: A378352 
 
14 November 2018 
 
Mr Neil Laurie   
The Clerk of the Parliament 
Parliament House 
George Street 
BRISBANE  QLD  4000 
 
Dear Mr Laurie  
 
I refer to petition number 2997-18 lodged with the Legislative Assembly on 16 October 2018, about 
renaming the Toowong cycle and pedestrian overpass to ‘Canon Garland and Anzac Memorial 
Cycle and Pedestrian Overpass’.  
 
The Palaszczuk Government appreciates the interest from petitioners in renaming the overpass to 
commemorate the Reverend Canon David John Garland OBE, the Anzacs and the inception of a 
very important day, Anzac Day.  
 
The petition will be considered the first step in the application process to rename the structure. 
 
Mr Andrew Haddock, Principal Project Manager, Corridor Management, TMR, will contact the 
Principal Petitioner to discuss the application further. Mr Haddock can be contacted by email at 
metropolitanregion@tmr.qld.gov.au.  
 
I trust this information is of assistance and wish you the best in your application. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
MARK BAILEY MP 
Minister for Transport and Main Roads 


